
2021-05-03 Credential Formats, Signatures, and Exchange 
Protocols Drafting Group Meeting Notes
Attendees

Brent Zundel, Co-chair
Daniel Bachenheimer, Co-chair
Drummond Reed
Kaliya Young, Co-chair & WG Co-chair
Nuttawut Kongsuwan
Riley Hughes
Trev Harmon, PM

Agenda Items

Time  Item Who

2 min Welcome & Antitrust Policy Notice Trev

3 min Review of current status Brent

Open discussion on issuance protocols and related topics Everyone

3 min Wrap up Brent

Recording - Link

Notes

Did the antitrust and IP announcement.
We have done formats & signatures, and at IIW presentation protocols were "tackled".
We need to do issuance protocol. WACI Pe-X does have that as future work. The group doing that work thought that it was out of scope for the 
initial work, and that it should be easily added in once the initial work is done.
Drummond mentioned that this was done because while there are methods for issuance, presentation was what was needed for interoperability.
We discussed how to handle the approaches for issuance; Aries and SVIP are two options.
Kaliya brought up the point of the case where someone is starting from scratch — we should have an opinion. Brent said that the decision is 
probably language based in terms of the technical stack.
We discussed how verifiable digital passes are issued. We'd like it to match up with paper. It was suggested that it be done with verifiable 
credentials without the need for ZKP. Correlation is also less of an issue as the expectation is that this is only being used once (or for one 
journey).
There needs to be a discussion with Paper Credentials. They are going to be invited to Wednesday's meeting.
We had a discussion around the 30-day targets. For the 30-90-180 days, we are moving towards the "MUST" state of requirements.
For those that are just starting out, they should be considering the MUSTs now in terms of what they are building. New projects should implement 
the desired end state.
We had a discussion about the timing for WACI Pe-X issuance protocols to determine if it is possible within the timeline. We want to put a stake in 
the ground.
Riley was asked to provide additional language regarding issuance in our recommendations.

Chat Log

00:46:29        Drummond Reed:        Proposal: 1) 30 days, use what works now OR implement at least one of 
Aries or CCG issuance protocols; 2) 90 days: support AT LEAST ONE of Aries or CCG; 3) 180 days support BOTH 
Aries and CCG issuance.
00:47:33        Drummond Reed:        Alt 3) 180 days, support WACI Issuance
00:51:37        Riley Hughes:        +1

Action Items
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